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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association (MOHA)

                                              Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

                                                                February 22, 2010
Board Members Present:  Vince DeSandro, Steve Carmichall, Dave Parks, Mary Ann Creque, Teresa Farris; also in attendance was John Haaren
Date & Place:
February 22, 145 Odessa Place
Mary Ann opened the meeting with discussions of a recent wildlife incident – a deer was impaled on the wrought iron fence on Odessa (most likely chased by a mountain lion).  The owners contacted Animal Movers who for $70 removed the deer.  
We have received news that FireWise program is now called Wildfire Mitigation with a new contact Andrew Notbohm. This year, the free chipping service for our association is set for August 30th.  Check our website for information.
Unless it is a hazard, the police will no longer respond to abandoned vehicles due to budget cuts. The Hazard # is 444-7000 and has been posted on our website.
Secretary Report: A MOHA board letter, announcing the Board positions for 2010, was mailed January 22 along with a new map copy and the MOHA address list. An April MOHA newsletter will be prepared; Teresa is compiling article ideas.
Treasurer’s Report: The Board agreed to prepare the 2010 dues invoice for mailing March 1, 2010 for payment by April 30, 2010.  Dave will incorporate charges to 32 and 72 Jessana Heights for yard maintenance performed last year, which were paid by the assn.  The invoice for 5044 Broadmoor Bluffs will additionally reflect the dues delinquency for the past two years, legal costs and interest accrued.  Action: Mary Ann to send Dave the arrears PDF.  The Board did review the Bylaws (Section 2, C3) for instructions on liens and Dave will consult with legal counsel. Teresa brought mailing labels/envelopes for Dave.
Bank CD signatures are still needed; Dave will provide logistics and who needs to sign.  Dave investigated moving some funds to generate interest and placed $5000.00 in a 7-month CD.
Colorado and Federal MOHA returns were filed for the assn.  Federal taxes were $43.40 and State $7.00.
Dave reported snow removal costs since December 2009 are $2160 (over our budget, but must be done for safety).

Dave advised that the MOHA utility bill has continued after the sprinkler system was turned off in October. Dave is to scan the last invoice and send to MaryAnn who will contact the Colo. Spgs. Utilities for information.
Infrastructure Repairs/Maintenance: 
The MOHA Board is being proactive and solicited bids for 2010 ground maintenance. Vince has received the Switzer and Trujillo bids for 2010. The Board will review each bid, relay any questions to Vince and will decide on the awardee at the March 11 meeting.
Vince requested Switzer to check mail boxes at 70 Mahogany and 5045/5051 which have some problems and received the estimated costs to repair. Action: Vince is to request a bid solely for repair of the support structure (w/o metal mail box replacement).  Replacement of the metal mailbox is homeowner responsibility..
Action: Vince is to contact Rick Ring regarding snow removal policy for his common drive due to a January email question.

The common drives on Neal Ranch Road were reviewed for snow removal; John Haaren attended to present historical data.  Action: Vince will relay to Switzer the exact areas for snow removal on the two Neal Ranch common drives.  John advised he will contract for snow removal on his personal property/drive (which begins 11 feet from his garage entrance).

Action: Mary Ann will obtain the City phone number for Teresa to contact regarding MOHA aprons that still need repair (Street Division – 719-385-5934; http://www.springsgov.com/Page.aspx?NavID=1646, concrete repair/rehab; to make a citizen request for concrete repair of a certain location, phone 719-385-5411). The City is responsible for the apron repairs.
Architectural Control:  
Dave Parks advised that a fence post behind his house is in need of repair; we questioned whether this post should have been replaced last Fall.  MOHA will walk the fences this Spring.
MOHA discussed future mailbox repairs and styles and requested from John Haaren documentation regarding his cost for his purchase and installation of his current mailbox which is very nice. The Board will discuss at a future meeting.
Covenant Complaints and Enforcement: 

A complaint was received regarding 2-3 cars parked at 60 Mahogany continuously in their driveway and additional tenants/vehicle traffic. Teresa and Mary Ann visited the 60 Mahogany in late January to discuss the situation. The homeowner was aware of the MOHA covenants and advised there were several weekend parties which resulted in the extra vehicles parked in the driveway and on the city street. Guests are, of course, allowed to park on the street.  A parked vehicle on Mahogany was identified as belonging to 60 Mahogany and we were advised it could be moved (and it subsequently has been). We also asked the homeowner if tenants were residing at the residence; the response was “no”. The homeowner was most gracious during these discussions. Mary Ann relayed this information to the neighbor who levied the complaint; the resident indicated that the responses were not accurate and Mary Ann revisited 60 Mahogany to speak with the homeowner to further investigate the matter; the homeowner advised she had friends staying for a limited period of time.

The Board discussed its role in what appears to be a neighbor-to-neighbor conflict and agreed it has done due diligence in investigating the parking and tenant complaints and that there is nothing more the Board is responsible for (Mary Ann, Dave, Teresa and Steve were present for this discussion). The homeowner has advised she will be moving and her ex-husband will be assuming sole ownership of the property.
A complaint that a car was parked continuously on the street at 20 Mahogany was sent.  The homeowner advised that the vehicle belonging to an adult son will no longer reside on the street as of the beginning of March.

Note: The email regarding the 20 Mahogany car and the alleged covenant violations against 60 Mahogany has been maintained in assn files.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. The next meeting will be Thursday, March 11th at 6:30 PM at 145 Odessa Pl.
Accomplishments through February 2010:

4 Newsletters sent to Homeowners


Fence repaired on Broadmoor Bluffs Dr.


4 mailboxes repaired


2 abandoned cars were removed from the MOHA after homeowner complaints


New MOHA website launched


Insurance rates reviewed and negotiated


Concrete Apron Repair quote received


Fencing repair/painting bids for MOHA 


UMB Bank Fees dropped


Rain gauges installed; watering limited to 2-days/week


Visitor parking pass for street parking initiated


MOHA fence painted and repaired by October 1, 2009


Due diligence on MOHA dues receipt and lien placed


Due diligence on lawn maintenance complaints and actions taken


Fine for common drive parking violations to covenants established


MOHA map enlarged and mailing list provided to attendees

